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Upcoming 

Meetings 

November 29, 6:30 PM 

LACR Rec Center 

All residents, whether you 

are a homeowner or      

tenant,  are  welcome to 

attend 

From the President 

Hi Neighbors, 

    As an update, the board hired a tree trimming 

company to trim all of the trees around Lake 13. 

(the lake behind the Rec. Center) 

  We did this because we felt that there was a re-

al hazard of a limb breaking off and harming a   

resident walking around that lake. In addition, 

we also had almost two dozen trees trimmed 

along Lake  Vista to provide those trees more 

room to grow and also allow school buses to 

drive without    hitting the low lying branches. 

   Also, we realized that it was almost impossible for residents 

to walk completely around Lake 14, so we had a walking path  

installed on the North part of Lake 14.  

    While out and about, I have met residents and outsiders 

walking their dogs. It is great to see, but I have had to caution 

some that they are not leashing their dogs. Be forewarned, that 

we have contacted Animal Control, and if they find anyone 

disregarding this "Statute", they will be fined. This is in all  

fairness to everyone that walks their dog. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

The Lakes @ Castle Rock HOA 

Mel Silverman, President 

Have you considered serving our community on the  

HOA Board?  Now is the time to apply! Get the form  

on our website at www.lakesatcastlerock.com 

The form can be found under the Owners Assn.  tab.  

Please have application in to Daniel by December 9, 2016. 



“Thought for the Month” 

The secret of your success …Is found 

in your daily routine. 

Social/Welcome committee 

Shirley   Linda   Kathy  Teri   Susie 

Welcome to all our new neighbors.  

Do you have someone ‘new’ next to you?  (renter or     

owner)   Be  sure to stop by, say hi and let them know 

how to visit our website and get on the  mailing list for the    

newsletter! 

crtnewsweb@cox.net    and   www.lakesatcastlerock.com 

OUR thanks to SAINT VINCENT de PAUL for their fast, last minute                 

response to my call in picking up our donating items from our yard sale.  

On very short notice, they made available, a truck and two very cordial young 

men.  

All donations go to helping the needy and what better time to do so, than this time of the year. 

SAINT VINCENT de PAUL 

‘ From your HOA Board of Directors ‘ 

Mel,  Shirley,  Chris, 

Kathy,  Doug,  Richard, 

Terry,   Heidi,  Jeff 

2016 Fall Bingo...we had fun! 

From the Desk of the Social Director 

Shirley Henning 



Join us next time! 
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Castle Rock Nature Notes   by Heidi Schewel 

 Seasonal changes have arrived in southern Arizona. Some are subtle, others more obvious. Daytime   

temperatures are cooling off, and overnight it can get downright chilly. Days are becoming shorter. Migrating birds 

pass through our community, some will remain over the winter. The annual plants of summer are fading into fall, 

and many perennial plants will soon slide into winter dormancy. 

 In our community, leaves of cottonwood, ash and willow will assume gold-to-orange hues. The same holds 

true for walnut trees nearby in Tanque Verde and Agua Caliente washes. Some of these old giants have died over 

the years, others are still with us, magnificent relics of wetter times. 

 Why do the leaves of some trees change color in the fall? 

 Let’s think about that one. What are leaves for? Leaves on plants have multiple functions. Stoma, small 

openings in leaves, are like pores on our skin, and allow respiration and transpiration, exchanges of oxygen and 

moisture, to take place. Energy is produced through photosynthesis, a process by which plants absorb moisture 

and minerals through roots, oxygen through leaf stoma, and energy from the sun. A green pigment in leaves,  

chlorophyll, acts as a catalyst for plants to form energy in the form of sugars from these raw materials. During the 

growing season, chlorophyll is broken down and replaced in leaves countless times, as energy is produced and 

plants grow. Many plants in our region are deciduous, meaning they drop their leaves in winter. These plants are 

dormant during the colder months, and growth is paused. They don’t need chlorophyll or leaves to promote 

growth during this time. 

 Deciduous plants are sensitive to day-length. As the dark-to-light ratio increases with shorter days and 

longer nights, a corky layer, called an abscission layer, begins to form in which cells are poorly attached to each 

other. (This layer will eventually cause the leaf to become detached from the plant.) It slowly begins to block 

transport of materials from the leaf to the branch, and also blocks the flow of minerals from roots into leaves. As 

the connection between the leaf and the rest of the plant becomes blocked, the production of chlorophyll slows 

and eventually ceases. As chlorophyll breaks down easily in the presence of sunlight, it disappears completely 

from the leaves. This is when autumn color changes become evident. 

 Yellow pigments called xanthophylls and orange pigments called carotenoids are both present in leaves 

during the growing season, but are masked by chlorophyll. As chlorophyll is broken down, their yellows and       

oranges become visible. Anthocyanins are red and purple pigments usually produced from sugars trapped in 

leaves in the fall, which add red colors to the leaves of many trees including bigtooth and Rocky Mountain maples 

on nearby Mt. Lemmon. Golden aspen leaves may also blush with red color from anthocyanins. 

 As autumn progresses, the cells in the abscission layer become drier, connections are weakened and 

leaves drop from trees. Some trees, such as Arizona sycamore, may retain their dried leaves through some or 

most of the winter. 

 Temperature, sunlight and soil moisture all influence fall color changes. Bright sunlight and low tempera-

tures after the abscission layer has formed cause a more rapid breakdown of chlorophyll and promote anthocya-

nin manufacture resulting in bright splashes of color. Strong winds or rainstorms can strip trees of colorful leaves. 

Freezing conditions can be show-stoppers.  

 So keep a watchful eye on the trees surrounding our lakes, and throughout the community, as the chang-

ing of the seasons treats us with to yet another of Nature’s wonderful gifts. 

Red Oak 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Reminder:  please address any 

community  related issues you 

might have to  Daniel at Cadden 

Management 

Advertise your business in our Newsletter!  

Business card size ads are $25 

Half page ads are $50 

Full page ads are $75 

Send your PDF ready ad to: Crtnewsweb@cox.net  

Payment is sent to Cadden Management  

attn.: Daniel Castillo  

Our thanks to Complete Landscaping and especially to   Jon 

Gibson for this advice.  Complete Landscaping has been 

keeping the common areas of the Lakes in the beautiful 

condition which makes the neighborhood so enjoyable and 

our guest’s envious.  Jon is a monthly contributor to your 

Castle Rock Times with great horticultural guidance. 

From the Design Review Committee: 

Wanting to paint your house, add a gate or fence, or otherwise 

change the look of your property?  Please contact the Design Review 

Committee (DRC) for approval FIRST prior to any changes.  They 

work hard keeping the neighborhood visually appealing.  

Submit form (found on our website)  to both:    

   tkellman@cox.net  

  The Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association    

  1870 W. Prince Rd. #47                                                       

  Tucson, AZ  85705        Fax: (520) 742-2618  

Neighbors:   

Some residents have asked if anyone does pet      

sitting, both long term and short?                                      

If so, please email me at:  

crtnewsweb@cox.net with your contact information  

so we can coordinate the service.  Thank you! 



         
According to the listings on www.realtor.com, as of  November 16, 2016  the following houses were for sale in the Lakes.  The 

Castle Rock Times takes no responsibility for errors of commission, omission, accuracy, errors and/or changes.  This 

information is for your enjoyment only so, please don’t shoot the messenger.  Instead, consult a qualified real estate agent to 

verify information and to receive additional details. 
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Address Beds Bath Sq Ft Lot Size MLS Price 

2401 N Emerald Lake Ct 4 2 1815 0.15 21605682 295,000 

 

9239 E Lakeside Ct 3 2 1901 0.14 21629588 275,000 

2358 N Catalina Vista Loop 5 3+ 3896 0.28 21606106 400,000 

2370 N Creek Vista Dr 4 2 1815 0.18 21619647 285,000 

2104 N Water View Ct 5 3+ 4413 0.24 21619774 525,000 

2337 N Deer Creek Pl 4 2+ 2165 .18 21615831 289,000 

2136 N Water View Ct 5 4 4413 0.25 21608875 549,900 

2530 N Castle Rock Dr 5 3 3672 .59 21627717 565,000 

9627 E Shadow Lake Ct 4 2 1815 .20 21625403 279,000 

2350 N Lake Star 3 2 2065 0.13 21624401 367,000 

9243 E Lakeside Ct 3 2 2384 0.13 21630106 279,900 

2370 N Emerald Lake 3 2 1460 0.13 21624026 235,000 

2350 N Creek Vista Dr 4 2 2165 0.14 21620234 285,000 

9808 E Rock Ridge Ct 3 3 2673 0.19 21612037 344,000 

9261 E Northview Ct 5 4.5 4364 0.61 21622084 650,000 

         = New 

 

 

 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/lakesatcastlerock 

 

= price           

decrease 

2039 E Water View  Ct 4 3 2905 0.29 21624187 435,000 

2181 N Deer Creek Pl 4 3  2022 .022 21629473 335,000 



 From the Landscape Committee: 

  

We know you have questions when you see the Landscapers out and about but it seems they are never on your 

street. Here are some key points regarding the landscaping: 

  

1.   The complex is divided up into 6 one week schedules.   The crew works across from East to West in 

a 6 week cycle.  During the monsoons they will inspect the property so that during the winter they 

will address specific issues such as trees being down, shrubbery being out.  This is on an as needed 

basis.  Anything else gets worked in to the 6 week cycle.   

2.   We are doing a renovation of Lake 14. We’ve walked around and found out there needs to be a 

walking path along the north side of Lake 14. (this is the lake nearest the East Gate)  That has been 

accomplished. We hope you take a chance to enjoy this lake and its surrounding area. With the 

beautiful scenery and grass this is a perfect place for a fall    picnic!  

  

3. We are taking on the process of trimming up the trees that needed to have extra attention, particu-

larly around the big lake at the Rec Center. This project is being taken care of as this writing. That 

crew is going from West to East taking on a scheduled maintenance of the trees, cleaning them out, 

allowing them to grow, shaping them up to keep the community beautiful.   

4. If there is an area of ‘immediate’ concern, please bring this to Daniel’s attention.  

 

For our new residents as well as ‘experienced’ residents, we hope you enjoy all the improvements we are working 

on with the landscaping. 

   Doug Baker, Chairman, Landscape Committee 

Photo by Resident Peter Packard 

Photo by Resident Earl Mincer   View this and more great photos and info on our Facebook page:  Lakes at Castle Rock 



  Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association                Board of Directors Meeting 

Date:  September 27, 2016 

Time:                6:30 pm 

Location:    Recreation Center 

 

1) Call to Order: 6:30pm 

 

2)   QUORUM – quorum requirement is 5 directors 

 Mel Silverman, Doug Baker, Shirley Henning, Chris Burt, Heidi Schewel, Kathy Harris, Richard Broder, Jeff 
 Pokrant- Absent, Terry Kellman 

 

3)   Welcome and Introduction / Homeowner Input (3 Minutes per owner) 

¶ Homeowner asked if the Association paid homeowners to bring the fitness center and Rec center trash 
cans. The janitorial company performs this task. 

¶ Homeowner reported needed repairs to the fitness center door 

¶ The Rec center pool restoration process was discussed. 

¶ Homeowner thanked the Board for their service 

¶ Homeowner reported dead plants in the new medians  

¶ Homeowner asked about the Boardôs decision not to install the Dog park 

 

4)   APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

      A. August 30, 2016 meeting minutes 

A motion was made and seconded to accept the August 30, 2016 meeting minutes, all were in favor. 

 

5)   FINANCIAL REPORT 

A.   August, 2016- Chris reported on the August financials with those present. The budget committee will 
meet on October 18th at the Rec center.  

  

6) OLD BUSINESS 

A.  Pool Maintenance Update- the pool company drained the Rec center pool to scrub and treat the algae. 
The            pool company is having trouble matching the missing tiles. The tiles are scheduled to be repaired 
before the pool is f filled. The pool equipment room has been cleaned and organized. The pool equipment 
rooms will be re-keyed because the prior pool company did not return the keys.  

B.   Lake 14 Erosion prevention project-Mel discussed proposals with those present. Mel presented his 
plans to create a 200ô path with decomposed granite on the north end of Lake 14. The estimated cost for this 
project is $3500. A motion was made and seconded to approve the proposal not to exceed $3500.  

 

7)   NEW BUSINESS 

 

A.   2017 Budget Committee- A motion was made and seconded to appoint Mel, Shirley and Doug to the Budget 
Committee. Chris Burt will act as Chairperson, all were in favor. 

B.   Secret Ballot Bylaw Amendment- Notice of the upcoming vote for the Bylaw Amendment was sent to the 
Members with the newsletter. A motion was made and seconded to approve the secret ballot Bylaw amendment, all 
were in favor. 

Minutes  



                                      2016 Board Of Directors 

President:                    Mel Silverman         melmarkmik@aol.com                       

Vice President:           Shirley Henning      kybarefootgirl@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:                    Chris Burt               azcuman@hotmail.com  

Director-at-Large:        Doug Baker           dbaker@corp.icae.net 

Directorïat-Large:       Heidi Schewel       skyislandgirl@gmail.com 

Director-at-Large:        Richard Broder     Rbroderesq@aol.com 

Director-at-Large:        Jeff Pokrant          jeffpokrant@cox.net  

Director-at-Large:        Kathy Harris          crtnewsweb@cox.net 

Director-at-Large:        Terry Kellman       tkellman@cox.net 

Cadden Manager:        Daniel Castillo     dcastillo@cadden.com 

Account Balances  

 

8)   COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

A.   DRC – Terry -three requests were received. All were approved Paint guidelines were discussed. Homeowner 
requested painting the body of their home a trim color. The Board will discuss changing the DRC guidelines and 
paint colors. 

B.   Landscape/Lakes– Doug- Doug reported on the Landscape crews monthly maintenance cycle. The crew is on 
a 6 week cycle. The cycle is disrupted during the storm seasons because of downed trees and limbs. Doug present-
ed tree mapping around Lake 13 completed by the landscape company. The trees were labeled with numbers to 
show priority for trimming schedule. A motion was made and seconded to have priority 1&2 trees trimmed during 
the winter months, all were in favor. Doug will meet with a professional horticulturalist to review plans for trim-
ming. Doug reported tree trimming is discounted during the winter months.  

C.   Security/Gate/Roads/Facilities –Mel ï Sections of the newly paved Castle Rock Dr. were showing cracks. 
The paving company was back out to repair. The yellow discs will be installed near the three way stop signs. The 
exit spikes were reset and are all functioning correctly.   

D.   Social Committee/Communications -Shirley Henning ï No report 

 

9)   Next Meeting –  October 25,  2016 

 

 

10)    ADJOURNMENT – with no further business to report president Mel Silverman adjourned the        
meeting at 8:15pm. 

    

   *** Executive Session immediately following the meeting**** 

  Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

 

The next Brush & Bulky pickup in our   

area is scheduled for  the week of       

December 19, 2016 

Please refrain from putting out your        

Brush & Bulky before the 19th.   

October Financials:  

                         August                       September 

Operating                   $91,705.76                    $88,996.94 

Reserve                      $842,753.48                  $842,910.97 

Deliquent                   $23,686.92                     $23,686.92 

Reminder:  Please address any 

community related issues you 

may have to  Daniel at Cadden 

Management. 

Thank you 

Minutes Continued  



     Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Agenda 

Date:  November 29, 2016 

Time:           6:30 pm 
Location:    Recreation Center 

 

 

1)   Call to Order: 

 

2)   QUORUM ï quorum requirement is 5 directors 

Mel Silverman, Doug Baker, Shirley Henning, Chris Burt, Heidi Schewel, Kathy Harris, Richard Broder, Jeff 
Pokrant, Terry Kellman 

 

3)   Welcome and Introduction / Homeowner Input (3 Minutes per owner) 

 

4)   APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. October 25, 2016 meeting minutes 

  

5) FINANCIAL REPORT 

A. October,  2016  

 

6) OLD BUSINESS 

 A.    Parking enforcement 

 

7)   NEW BUSINESS 

A.   Tree Trimming 

B.    Annual Meeting Date 

 

8)   COMMITTEE REPORTS 

A. DRC ï  

B. Landscape/Lakesï Doug-  

C. Security/Gate/Roads/Facilities ïMel ï  

D. Social Committee/Communications -Shirley Henning ï 

 

9)   Next Meeting –  November 29, 2016 

 

10)   ADJOURNMENT     

   *** Executive Session immediately following the meeting**** 



The Lakes at Castle Rock 

C/O: Cadden Community Management  

1870 West Prince Road, Suite 47 

Tucson, Arizona 85705 

The Lakes at Castle Rock  
Homeowners Association  

The Castle Rock Times is produced by: 
 

Kathy Harris 

Email: crtnewsweb@cox.net  

Information: 

All questions and/or concerns regarding  

The Lakes at Castle Rock  

should be directed to our Manager: 

 

Daniel Castillo  
 

Cadden Community Management  

1870 West Prince Road, Suite 47 

Tucson, Arizona 85705 

dcastillo@cadden.com 

Phone:  520 297-0797     

dcastillo@cadden.com 

www.Cadden.com  

This and back issues of your  

Castle Rock Times 

and much more  

can be found at 

www.lakesatcastlerock.com 


